VITA, Inc.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
VITA Office
        February 19, 2025
                              12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.      
       Submitted by Bruce Snow
Board Officers:   President:   Ken Villemarette      
Vice President:   Jude Ramsay
 
                 Treasurer:   Kenray Landry   
 Secretary:    Bruce Snow
Present:               Jeff Ackermann
Chris Weaver 
 
Donald Aguillard
                              Carolyn French
Larry Gage

John Hebert
                              Janet Hiatt

Kenray Landry
 
Ken Villemarette
                             Jude Ramsay

Bruce Snow                       
Absent:   
 Mary Neiheisel
 Jeanette Barras
Huey McCauley
    Executive Director:  April Porterfield             GUEST(S):  None 


I.  Call to Order and Agenda Approval – Ken Villemarette
    Motion to approve Agenda by:   Bruce Snow       Seconded:  Larry Gage   Passed
II. Approval of Minutes of Board of Directors January 15, 2025 Meeting – Ken Villemarette      
    Motion to approve the Minutes by:   Chris Weaver     Seconded:  Carolyn French  Passed
III.   Financial Report – Kenray Landry, Board Treasurer
The Finance committee met last Monday to review reinvesting upcoming investments; two brokerage CDs and one bank CD will be coming up soon.
Motion to allow for a portion of VITA funds to be invested in mutual funds, including, but not limited to, FTIXX or brokerage CDs: Carolyn French Seconded: Jeff Ackermann  Passed
                                                      INCOME 
            EXPENSES
    NET INCOME
January 2025:                          $60,864.49                 $65,5556.34             ($4,691.85)
Year to Date:  

          $338,861.35                 $352,708.37           ($13,947.02)
Motion to approve the Financial Report by:   Carolyn French   Seconded:  Larry Gage  Passed
IV.  Executive Director’s Report - April Porterfield (See attached report)
Motion to accept Executive Director’s Report by: Bruce Snow    Seconded: Chris Weaver Passed
V. Unfinished Business – Ken Villemarette      
None
VI.   New Business – Ken Villemarette
FYI: United Way is rethinking its strategic plan, and as a result, will freezing funding. This will not cause any major problems in budgeting and will likely be lifted January 1. 
VII.   Announcements – Ken Villemarette      
A. Next Board of Directors Meeting – There will be no board meeting in march; the next meeting will be April 16, 2025.
Motion to accept Announcements by:  Bruce Snow  Seconded: Janet Hiatt Passed
VIII.   Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 1:00 P.M.
